
 
SOLID WASTE AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE 

MEETING MINUTES 
September 10, 2015  

(DC Himes) 
 

Committee Attendance: Paul Margolin, Duane Himes, and Bob Kerry (DPW Liaison). 
 
Others: None 
 
Meeting started at 6:30 PM 
 

Agenda  

Main topic: (70) 

Field visit to Welcome Signs Committee 

Housekeeping & Misc. (20+)  

Acceptance of minutes All 

Welcome Signs Paul 

Fluorescent Lamp Project Paul & Bob 

Solid Waste Video actions Committee 

Other news 

 

Main Topics 
 
Paul, Bob and Duane went to the intersection of Pettengill Road and the airport access 
road to look at possible locations for a new Welcome to Londonderry sign. Two or three 
possible locations were viewed. No decision was made and it was suggested that the 
Town Manager be consulted as to what is the intent of having a sign at this location. The 
possibility of moving one of the existing signs to this local was also discussed.  
 
Housekeeping & Misc 
 
Acceptance of Minutes: 
The minutes from the July meeting were reviewed and approved 
 

 The committee finished discussing the new vs. relocation of a welcome sign as 
well as the relocation of the Welcome Sign at Exit 4 on Rt. 102. A new location 
about 200 feet west of where it is located now is being planned to provide for 



better visibility. The Town Manger needs to facilitate NHDOT approve this work. 
Trimmer’s Landscaping has agreed to move the sign.  
 

 Paul and Bob presented to the Derry/Londonderry Chamber of Commerce in July 
about recycling fluorescent lights. The presentation went well and there were a 
lot of questions. It was suggested by the participants that they attend a few of the 
networking meetings that the participants hold to discuss this presentation. Paul 
handed out a flyer that contains the highlights of their presentation for the 
committee to review.  
 

 Bob said that he went to Benson’s and handed out recycling containers for 
fluorescent lights for Benson’s to use. Bensons has agreed to be a collection 
point for fluorescent lights. 
 

 Paul discussed putting the fluorescent light presentations and information on the 
Town website. 
 

 The committee will look into sending Erin Brodman a thank you card for helping 
Vinny with the videos. 
 

 Bob said that Household Hazardous Waste (HHW) collection day will be on 
November 21st at the parking lot at the LAFA fields. 
 

 Bob said that the DPW has started to prepare the Request for Proposal (RFP) for 
the solid waste collection contracts. The present contract ends at the end of June 
2016.  
 

 
Meeting ended at 8:50 PM. 
 
 
 


